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Note - This information will only appear in FMS UPDATE. Given that it concerns news of an internal nature, of special interest to brothers and communities more so than the laity, this edition and will not be published in our online Marist Bulletin.
Issues and planning
COUNCIL’S PLENARY SESSION

The General Council met in plenary session at the Generalate in Rome from June 10th until July 11th. During this period, it was able to decide a number of pressing issues and turn its attention to some long range planning, including the following:

GENERAL COFERENCE
Br. Luis Garcia Sobrado, Vicar General, will serve as Chair of the Conference Preparatory Commission. Brothers Pedro Herreros, General Councilor, and Jean Ronzon, Secretary General, will be Commission members, as well as a Brother “on site”, from the Province where the Conference is to be held. The General Council will consult with the Provincials to decide on the location for the Conference, scheduled for September 2005.

MARIST APOSTOLIC SPIRITUALITY PROJECT
The General Council members have often reflected upon this mandate given them by the members of our 20th General Chapter:  “plan the production of a document along the lines of In the Footsteps of Marcellin Champagnat, taking into account the two principal aspects of our spirituality: the Marial and the apostolic.” (Chapter Document 48.1) A week long “Think Tank” and Planning Session was held in Rome from June 16th through 20th, 2003. 

The General Council confirmed the appointment of Brother Peter Rodney to Chair this project. The Council will be consulting with the Provincials to make sure that its list of candidates to work on the project is informed and representative. The group’s membership will be finalized on September 8th.

REORGANIZATION OF THE SUPERIOR GENERAL’S OFFICE

To improve service and communications in his office, Br. Seán has asked Brother Donnell Neary, who has just finished as Provincial of the former Province of Poughkeepsie, to take on the position of Manager of the Office effective September 10th, 2003. At the same time, he has asked Brother Roberto Clark, from the Province of Central America, to move over to work with him on the organization and production of the circulars and letters that he has planned in the year ahead. 
THE INTERNATIONAL COLLEGE IN ROME
For a number of years now, General Councils have monitored changes taking place in the International College in Rome. To do some long range planning for the College, the present General Council has asked Brother Antonio Ramalho, General Councilor, to chair a team that will evaluate the role of the College within the General Administration and make clear recommendations about its future. The study will include consultation with Provincials and District Superiors, and be presented to the Council during its June-July 2004 session. 

Brother Giovanni Bigotto has been named assistant director of the College’s community.

BIS – international secretariat for solidarity

The General Council has asked Brother Emili Turú, General Councilor and President of the Mission Commission, to evaluate BIS and make timely recommendations concerning the secretariat’s objectives and procedures within the framework of the General Administration.

COURSE FOR COMMUNITY ANIMATORS
In 2005, the General Council will sponsor a two-month ongoing formation course for community animators. It will be offered once in Spanish and once in English. Brothers Antonio Ramalho and Ernesto Sanchez are working on its final details, including staffing, venue, and the exact dates for each. 

Formators’ Course 

The General Council has given approval for an 11-month course for current and future formators from throughout the Institute. This program will be conducted in English and get underway in August 2005. It will come to a close with a month at the Hermitage in June 2006. Course participants will be chosen from throughout the Institute. Brothers Antonio Ramalho and Ernesto Sánchez will be consulting with Provincials in planning for the program. 

Marist Vocation Year

To signal our concern about the promotion of vocations throughout our Institute, the General Council announces a Marist Vocation Year to run from September 8th, 2004 until August 15th, 2005. 

Using a process of reflection, prayer, personal witness, and action, and working closely with our regions, the Council hopes to come up with fresh and innovative approaches to the challenges we face in this area. Brothers Théoneste Kalisa and Ernesto Sánchez will be consulting with Provincials in the near future to provide further information about this year dedicated to the promotion of vocations to our Marist Brotherhood. 
Evangelical Use of Goods Commission
The Evangelical Use of Goods Commission, under the leadership of Brother Maurice Berquet, General Councilor, has made significant progress in preparing a draft Plan of Discernment to help us deepen our understanding and practice in this important area of our life. (Cf. Chapter Message, 48, 5) This will be a topic for reflection and consultation at the General Conference in 2005.

EXECUTIVE SERvices of the General Administration.

Recently, the General Council invited in teams to evaluate two aspects of this administration, the General Secretariat, and the Gestion, (management of the Generalate). 

The Governance Commission, under the direction of Peter Rodney, has been reviewing reports submitted by these two teams, with an eye to preparing a resume of each for the Council members and providing them with a series of recommendations about reorganization. 
The Council hopes to have the new organizational structure fully in place by June 2004. It will include a Personnel Vademecum for the General Administration, a revised flow chart (organigram), and a revised set of Statutes for the Gestion. 

Communications Office and its Plan of Action
The name of the Publications Office has been changed to the Office of Communications. This adjustment is in keeping with the fact that it now has responsibility for making available adequate communication not only in print media, but in visual and electronic media as well. Translations continue to play a vital role in our communications, making it important to have brothers working in this field. 

To make concrete the changes implied in the Office’s new name, the Council agreed on the need for some basic documents to guide policy and practice in terms of communication and the General Administration. They include:  An Institute Policy on Communications suitable for the General Administration, a Secretariat Plan of Action for June 2003--December 2004, and some orientation to assist in developing the Institute Web page (www.champagnat.org).
Patrimony and the Hermitage

For several years now, the functioning of the house and Centre d’Accueil at Notre Dame de l’Hermitage in France has been guided by an agreement between the Province of Midi Centre Ouest-N.D. Hermitage and the General Administration. Brother Pedro Herreros, General Councilor has been asked to chair a Committee that will initiate necessary discussions between the General Administration (represented by the Committee) and the new Hermitage Province with an eye toward revising and renewing the protocol dealing with the animation of the Centre d’Accueil of Notre Dame of the Hermitage.   

PATRIMONY AND RESEARCH 

In December 2003 this same Committee chaired by Brother Pedro will organize a first meeting of Brothers involved in the research and communication of our Marist origins and heritage, so as to reflect with them about the goals and objectives we need to set for the coming years, as well as the strategies needed to help us reach those goals and objectives. 

The Archives at the General House
An Italian firm has been working for more than three months now organizing our archives and helping the General Council do some future planning in this area. As part of this reorganization of our archives, the General Administration plans to have in place a Manual for the management of Marist documents and archives; an Organizational Index of Marist documents; and a proposal for the selection and purchase of the software and the identification and formation of personnel who will secure the efficient electronic organization of the archives and its documents. The Council has approved a one-year contract, going into effect in September 2003, to hire three trained persons to work cataloguing and classifying our archival documents that have not as yet been processed.

General House 

Members of our 20th General Chapter made several recommendations about the function and use of the General House. As a consequence, the General Council has set about to organize a well-structured and thorough reflection on the future of the General House buildings and property.

The Governance Commission has been given responsibility for organizing this project and producing a document, in dialog with different parties at the General House and in the Institute at large that will allow the General Council to make an informed statement about the future of the House.
The General Council Chapel

Several months ago, the General Council asked Brother Ildefonso Longoria, of the Province of León, to produce a plan for refurbishing the General Council Chapel. 

The plan gives prominence to the Altar of St. Marcellin as well as to the statue of Our Good Mother. The “new look” will definitely favor an atmosphere and prayer and reflection, and the centrality of the Blessed Sacrament in this Chapel will be obvious. The Council has stated the project should be financed through donations clearly destined for this purpose by the donors. 
Midlife and Third Age Renewal in French

Brother Théoneste Kalisa will be contacting Provincials so as to learn how many brothers might use these programs should they be offered. 

AN ADDITIONAL BROTHER FOR OUR MISSION IN CUBA
Our Brothers in Cuba have requested that a fourth member join our mission in Cienfuegos. Brother Superior General will help identify and appoint that person before the end of September 2003. He has asked Brothers Emili Turú (Chair of the Mission Commission) and Antonio Ramalho (Link Councillor with Cuba) to be in touch with the brothers of our Cienfuegos community – Carlos, Efraín and Héctor – concerning this appointment.

-----

Note: Due to the holiday period, the next edition of FMS UPDATE will be published towards the latter part of September.
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